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MEMORANDUM FOR Civilian Employees Assigned to Eighth Army Units 

SUBJECT: Eighth Army Command Policy Letter #7, Rights of Civilians to Present 
Complaints or Request Assistance from the Inspector General 

1 . References: 

a. Army Regulation (AR) 600-20, Army Command Policy, 24 July 2020.

b. AR 20-1, Inspector General Activities and Procedures, 23 March 2020.

c. AR 385-10, Army Safety and Occupational Health Program Procedures, 24 July
2023. 

2. All Civilian employees have the right to present complaints or requests for assistance
to the Inspector General. These complaints or grievances may include what Civilian
employees reasonably believe to be evidence of fraud, waste, and abuse.

3. Before visiting with the Inspector General, you should consider whether your
immediate supervisor can address your concern in a prompter manner or follow one of
the procedures outlined in paragraph four below. However, you are not required to
present your concerns to your chain of command before contacting the Inspector
General. Remember to obtain permission to be absent from your duties if you wish to
visit the Inspector General during duty hours. You are not required to tell anyone why
you want to speak to an Inspector General.

4. Civilian personnel laws and regulations prescribe procedures for Civilian employees
to use in submitting complaints related to employment. If you are a bargaining-unit
employee, your complaint may be covered by a negotiated grievance process. Your
servicing Labor & Management Employee Relations Service Center can provide you
with further information. If you want to submit a complaint about employment
discrimination due to race, color, religion, sex, age, national origin, or disability, contact
your local Equal Employment Opportunity (EEO) officer. Appropriated fund employees'
complaints regarding whistleblower reprisal or prohibited personnel practices may be
addressed to the Office of Special Counsel; non-appropriated fund (NAF) employees
should address such complaints to the Office of the Inspector General, Department of
Defense.
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